

WAGNER COLLEGE, S.L., M.Y. GNERI

Volume 21,

WAGNER COLLEGE, S. I., N. Y.

Wednesday, November 18, 1953

Meeting Hampered By Poor Attendance

Due to a lack of student interest and participation the Student Associ ation meeting last Wednesday had considerable difficulty in reaching a quorom. The quorom of 160 was reached only after a number of those present went out and brought in more people. This delayed the meeting twenty minutes.

Before the quorom was reached, Student Body president Dutch Licht-mann held general discussions on an unofficial basis. Several suggestions were offered from the floor regarding the student attendance problem. Among these were strong er publicity through the use of more posters more effectively placed, the WAGNERIAN, faculty announcements, fraternity, sorority and club announcements, and by having more new and less old business.

When a quorom had been reached. the meeting began officially with the salute to the flag and opening prayer by Chaplain Dorkof. After the read-ing of the minutes by Ann Pierce, Geraldine Ulrich gave the financial statement which showed a \$2,258 bal

Roger Greentaner gave a brief report on the progress of the Stu-dent Union Committee. Bob O'Donnell, chairman of the Honor Code Committee, reported that letters have been sent to Hamilton, Harvard and Northwestern Universities to make inquiries about their honor code systems.

A suggestion was entered that one day a month be set aside for class meetings only, so that other meet-ings will not affect the attendance. The meeting was adjourned with

the Alma Mater.

Delta Lambda Giving Dance This Saturday

This Saturday evening, November 21, Delta Lambda sorority will present its annual semi-formal dance at the Richmond County Country Club. The theme of the dance, which begins at 8 p.m. and ends at midnight, will be "A Starlight Ball."

According to Lucille Wesolowski,

Delta Lambda president, the music will be supplied by The Vagabonds.

Tickets to the dance are \$3 per couple, and are being sold at a booth outside the Guil-den this week.

United Nations Visit Put On I.R.C. Agenda

The International Relations Club of Wagner College intends to visit the United Nations center in the near future, according to its president, Leonhard Pahl. It also plans to have speakers from foreign countries at a number of its meetings, and hopes that foreign students here at Wagner will tell the club about their own countries. The group's faculty adviser is Dr. Francis Wayland.

All potential members, especially freshmen, are requested to drop a note to the IRC in the club mail box in the book store. At present, the organization numbers 14, many of its members having been graduated last tune.

Student Association | Eleven Outstanding Seniors Nominated To"Who's Who"For Collegiate Achievements; Number Tops Last Year's Listing













Educator Speaks At College Convocation

Dr. Clarence R. Decker, president of the Public Trust for Education and former a ssistant director of the Mutual Security Agency, will be the speaker at the all-college convocation sched-uled for tomorrow morning. Attendance at the convocation, which will begin at 9:50 a.m., is compulsory.

Dr. Decker received his Ph.D. in Comparative Literature from the Un-iversity of Chicago in 1938 at the age of 23. His undergraduate work (B.A.) in philosophy and economics was done at Carleton College in Northfield Minnesota, where he was president of the student body, a member of Phi Beta Kappa, and college orator. He has taught at many western

universities and was formerly president of the University of Kansas City. In 1952 Dr. Decker, on leave from the University, served as assistant director of the Mutual Security Agency under W. Averell Harriman.

Following the fullfillment of his duties in this position, he resumed his post at the University of Kansas City in 1952, resigning in 1953 to be-come president of the Public Trust for Education.

Borchers Retains Freshman Reins

At a meeting of the Freshman Class in the auditorium last Tuesday, November 10, Ewald Borchers was reelected president of the group. He was first elected temporary president of the freshmen during the Orientation period at the beginning of the sem-

Also elected to office were Arthur Sforza, vice-president; Kathryn Tracy, secretary; William Etgen, treasurer and Ewald Forsbry, freshman council-

Like President Borchers, Etgen and Forsbry were elected to their pos-itions at the start of the term, and were re-elected at the November 10

Three of the freshman officers (Borchers, Sforza, and Etgen) are Staten Islanders. Miss Tracy comes to Wagner from New Hyde Park, Long Island, and Forsbry from Manhattan New York City.

"Selective Service Action May Begin" Says Gen. Hershey

Washington, D.C. - (I. P.)

In order to meet the calls for men, "we must look toward the colleges with more than an appraising eye," according to Maj. Gen. Lewis B. Hershey, Director of the Selective Service. "The time for appraising in that direction is about over and the time for action is almost here," He mentions, however, that "it should never be forgotten that students will not be the only men affected by this tightening."

"SACRIFICE" A FALLACY

The General believes that the falcy of a man sacrificing his future ambitions when he enters the service is widely accepted. "In the case of the college student, the absurdity of this fallacy is apparent, for in the vast majority of cases, the man who leaves college to serve in the Armed Forces, granting that he is ambitious, will come back to college vastly grown in mental stature."

WILL BOOST COLLEGES

He also states "there is every rea son to believe that the combined ef-fect of Selective Service and the new Korea Bill of Rights will be to increase the male population of the colleges rather than to decrease it." Hershey estimates there are 1,200,000 male students in our colleges and universities today. Of these, many are World War II veterans, and more than one-rourth are enrolled in ROTC programs. He goes on to state that some 185,000 students are being deferred because they meet certain class standards or received a cer-tain score in the Educational Testing Service Examinations.

FEW "VULNERABLE"

"So if I may be permitted to use the word 'vulnerable,' not a great number of college students have been vulnerable under the present Selective Service law," he continues. The General believes that "one of the cimplest things that the simplest things that seems to be misunderstood is that although Selective Service is taking many men from civilian life, it is likewise returning them in numbers as great or greater."

S.C.A. Meeting Led By Alpha Delta Pi

The Student Christian Association held the second of its Greek-letter society led meetings in the auditorium last night. At the meeting Alpha Delta Pi sorority presented the Rev. George DeLawter, who chose as his topic "The Necessity of Christian Unity."

Dr. DeLawter's talk was followed by a question-and-answer period. The meeting was held at 8 p.m. under

On November I Anne Pierce, Marianne Schoenlank, Geraldine Ulrich and Robert Price entertained at the Marine Hospital, Staten Island. A group of about fifteen Wagner students accompanied them on this visitation and talked to some of the patients to cheer them up. This group worked under the co-chairmanship of Barbara Helmke and Don Dausch of the

State Board Checks School Of Nursing

Two representatives from the Division of Nursing of the State Depart. ment of Education visited Wagner last week. This was a routine inspection made regularly at all accredited schools to see if the school is up to the standards of the Board of Accreditation. They visited Staten Island Hospital

and the Visiting Nurse Association and were shown through the college by Dean Mary D. Burr. The representatives also spoke with Dr. Delo, Dean Dietrich and Dean Stern.
Their comments were favorable

and they were particularly impressed by the cooperation and the friendly relationships between the school and all the departments of education.

Nursing students who have just completed their training in Communicable Disease at Seaview Hospital are enjoying a few days vaca-tion before next Monday, when they will begin their training in Psychi-

This Fall for the first time Wagner is setting up its own program under the direction of two instructors in the School of Nursing who will directly supervise the work in the field of mental illness.

Five Points Are Bases For Nominees' Selection

- EXCLUSIVE

Eleven Wagner seniors were recently nominated for entry in the annual "Who's Who In American Colleges and Universities" publication.
The nominees were chosen on the

basis of scholarship, extra-curricular activities, character, future promise as members of society, and all-around ability. According to Dean Ian A. Morrison, only students with very good scholarship indexes were considered for nomination.

ELEVEN LISTED

The eleven nominees are: Gloria Bauman, Marian Bellan, Frederick Frick, Emily George, Roger Green-taner, Gotfred Jacobsen, Manfred Lichtmann, Dorothy Oest, Herbert Piehler, Marilyn Schmidt, and Ruth Zinn. Last year Wagner nominated only ten seniors for the volume. All eleven will receive their diplomas

The names are being sent to the 'Who's Who In American Colleges and Universities' Institute in Tuscaloosa, Alabama. There they will be approved and entered in the annually published volume. Wagner's entries will receive special certificates at will receive special certificates at the Student Body Banquet in May.
A partial listing of the many extra

curricular activities these students took part in follows

SORORITY PRESIDENTS

Gloria Bauman is currently the president of Alpha Omicron Pi sor ority. She was formerly the group' scholarship officer, and has been a Dean's List scholar. Last year Miss Bauman was the recording secretary of the Student Christian Association of which she has always been a member. Also to her credit is the co-chairmanship of the S.C.A.'s Campus

Pre-Seminarians Plan Great Kills Retreat

The Pre-Seminary Association is making plans to sponsor a retreat on December 5, Ken Dorkof, president of the organization, has an-nounced. The retreat will be limited to students who are planning to go into full-time Christian work

The retreat will be held at Christ Church, located in Great Kills, Staten Island.

Dr. George Hackman, professor of Religion at Wagner, will be the principle speaker for the day. The topic for discussion will be "Christ the King Cometh."

All of those interested in attending this retreat are urged to see Fred Holst, chairman of the retreat committee, as soon as possible.

Repair Prayer Room

Work on renovation of the Trans figuration Chapel, located backstage the auditorium, is scheduled to be initiated this week. The Pre-Seminary Association has undertaken full responsibility for the maintenance and upkeep of the Chapel.

The Wagnerian

Wagner College, Staten Island, New York

A weekly publication of the Wagner College Student Association. Issued from October to June. \$3.00 per year. GI-7-7880, ext. 30

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF	Robert V. Shinn, Jr.
MANAGING EDITOR	
NEWS EDITORS	
FEATURE EDITORS	Kathleen O'Connor
FEATURE EDITORS	Joanne A. Judd
	Dorrit Weill
SPORTS EDITOR	Alfred G. Haggerty
BUSINESS MANAGER	Jacques N. Jacobsen Jr.
CIRCULATION MANAGERS	Doris J. Nagel
	Evelyn G. Van Dermark

Ursula Arend
Ann Bassett
Donald Bergen
Barbara Bellmann
Jayne Birchall
Colette Blessman
Joseph DeGray
William deHeyman
Genevieve DeWitt
Charles Dietz
Fred Frick
Virginia Hernandez
Barbara Gernert
Beatrice Giesberger
Dorothy Goodfellow
Jean Gross

Barbara Hubbard
Marion Jansen
Judy Johnson
Janet Junge
Lucille Kalpakjian
John Kearney
Carol Lauterbach
Ann-Mae Lorenz
August Merkel
John Mlynar
Dorothea Murray
Mary Neal
Margaret Pellicone
Anne Pierce
Trudy Precht

Nordelle Robinson
Margaret Ryan
Doris Squillante
LuAnn Steinhauer
Anton Thumhart
Jane Tilson
Carole White
John Young
Marianne Thiemsen
Barbara Noack
Arnold Newmore
Edward Peterson
Annemarie Jensen
Gwynne Caddell
Carlyn Young

PROFILE OF THE WEEK



Doris Squillante

by Dorrit Weill

Doris Squillante represents the type of student so seldom found in the American school system. Political and literary minded, she has already carved a place for herself with her poetry and short story writ-

ing. In 1950, she was awarded a bronze medal from New York University for a short story. Her poems appeared in several issues of the National High School Poetry Anthology. At Wagner, she uses her talents in writing for the Wagnerian and the Nimbus.

Doris is attending Wagner on a New York State Scholarship. She and her husband A1 (they were married in August, 1952) supplement their incomes by working in the Staten Island Public Libraries. Doris is an English major, and has been on the Dean's List every semester.

She is a member of the United World Federalists, which has an active group on the Island, and the Students for Democratic Action.

Doris will complete her B.A. requirements in 3 1/2 years. She plans to go on to Library School at Columbia. Her ambition is to write books on various little known personalities and phases of both English and American literature. She hopes to go to England for further study and to do first-hand research there.

Her other interests include Freudian

Her other interests include Freudian psychology, drawing, travel, reading and handicrafts. Doris and Al recently remodeled some old furniture for their apartment.

Shakespeare a la Mode

To diet, or not to diet: that is the question: Whether 'tis nobler in the stomach to suffer The pangs and gnawings of outrageous hunger, Or to take exercise against a sea of fat, And by opposing lose weight? To diet: to reduce: To eat no more: and by reducing to say we end The heart-burn and the thousand natural bulges That flesh is heir to, 'tis a consumation Devoutly to be wish'd. To diet, to reduce; To reduce; perchance to think: ay, there's the rub: For in that state what dreams of food may come When we have shuffled off those extra pounds, Must give us pause. There's the respect That makes calamity of so much reducing; For who would bear the whiffs and smell of food. The taste of roasted chicken, the flavor of a chocolate cake, The pangs of unrequited hunger, Ry Krisp's delay, The insolence of waiters and the spurns That less fortunate of our friends make, When they might their own reductions make With a bare dinner plate? Who would obseity bear, To grunt and sweat under an unwieldy weight, But that the dread of show starvation, That undiscover'd hunger from whose bourn No traveler returns quite sane, puzzles the will, And makes us rather bear those pounds we have Than diet to others that we know not of? This hunger doth make cowards of us all, And thus the native hue of resolution Is sicklied o'er with the pale cast of doubt. And diets of great weight reduction With this regard their currents turn awry, And lose the name of diet.

THE INQUIRING PHOTOGRAPHER

by Bill DeHeyman Photos by Terry Valentiner

Question; Should the educational system at Wagner become more progressive?



Don Snyder, Upper Freshman; No. I think we use a sufficient amount of visual aids and other gimmicks.



Mavis Freudenberg, Junior; Of course. We should have unlimited cuts because it would make the students more responsible. If they really wanted to learn, they'd go to their classes.



Lee Prusak, Junior; This term Wagner has touched upon a progressive system by starting the unlimited cutting plan for A students. The outcome of this will show whether this will be profitable.



Richard Hogarth, Freshman; No. I think it's progressive enough. Individual instruction by the friendly professors makes learning easier. However, some classes should be smaller, in order to give this opportunity to more students.



Eleanor Hudak, Freshman; Since I did not know what to expect when I came to Wagner, I find much more freedom than I had in high school. This in itself is a progressive step for me.



Dean Morrison; Education must always be progressive. When the thing which we call education becomes static, it becomes meaningless. Educators must always attempt to think in advance of the present-anticipating change and a tempting to provide means.

Letters to the Editor

Dear Sir

During my six and a half years as Librarian at Wagner, your newspaper has kept me informed of College events and I have read it with great interest.

The appearance of a letter from "Two Students" in your issue of November 11th is, I think, momentous. May I commend "Two Students" for its authorship and you for its publication.

Coming, as I did, to Wagner, from the Armed Service, I was impressed by the philosophy of the College Administration; here was a small, practically unknown college grown important overnight. Higher Education was waching Wagner, predicting great promise for the future. In the face of these facts, the obvious library problems on the Hill seemed surmountable. However, a dwindling library budget so crippled this struggling department, that as the college has forged ahead, adding new majors. enlarging the Evening and Summer sessions, establishing a Graduate School, and inviting examination by Accrediting Agencies, its condition has become extremely critical. We are now faced with a situation so grave that it is time for fourteen hundred and twenty-two students to support "Two Students" in their plea for some concrete Library plan.

port "Two Students" in their plea for some concrete Library plan.

Material answering the questions raised by "Two Students" is in the Library Office and available to anyone wishing to consult it.

I should like to remind your read-

I should like to remind your readers that the legend on the little makeshift door leading to my makeshift office is "Please enter."

Very truly yours,

Very truly yours, (Mrs.) Louise Heinze Librarian

Dear Editor,

In answer to the letter criticizing the library, may a student who attended Wagner in the late forties remark that the library is one of the few things at Wagner that weems to have improved in the past four years, though admittedly it is still not all it should be.

Since the letter dealt with the library, let us ask just who decided that a new gym held priority over a new library? For that matter, why a new gym before a new science building? Are we turning out future leaders and responsible citizens or simply trying to supply future sports fans with diplom as?

The statement that a college is built upon books is one so obvious that there is no room for debate on the subject. Criticisms of the library or its staff are useless as long as the powers-that-be at Wagner place the library below the Guild-Den, book-store, and Whitey's crew in importance.

The question isn't, what's wrong

The question isn't, what's wrong with the library, but what's wrong with Wagner?

Sincerely, Ione Hanan

Dear Editor:

I am delighted that two Wagner College students are sufficiently perturbed about the Library to write you a letter concerning it. Would that they could also write a solution of the problem.

There is nothing wrong with the library that \$300,000 would not cure. The Administration has quite recently had an independent survey made of conditions in our library. Briefly, the report states that while it is obvious the library needs much better quarters, and additional staff, "the reference collection is good," and "the general collection is fairly good for a library of an institution of this sort, especially when you consider its location and the fact that there are very large libraries on Manhattan."

Please be assured that the Administration and the Board of Trustees are as anxious as the students to have the library adequately housed and are bending their efforts in that direction. Meanwhile, let us not feel too discouraged. I am assured by an alumnus that he continues to come back to the Wagner College library because in his particular field we have a wider range of books than those he has found available in the libraries of two of the large universities where he has studied!

Sincerely yours, David M. Delo President



"Somebody has been noising it aroud that I'm going with Carl---. This makes the third frat pin I've had to give back this week."

Bordies Also Makes

Spectacular TD Dash

By Arnold Nemore

2500 the Wagner Eleven played the final game of the season. The Sea-

hawks battled the Moravian College Greyhounds of Bethlehem, Pa. The

Hounds sparked by halfback, Jim Evanko's flashy running attack, tri-umphed over our boys 34-19. Evanko gained 238 yards rushing, while Larry Fusco was held to 81 yards. Bordies

and Fusco was need to 81 yards. Bordies and Fusco unreeled fantastic kick-off returns of 83 and 98 yards respectively, for two Wagner touchdowns.

Moravian won the toss and elected to receive. Wagner held and forced the Greyhounds to punt. Fusco re-

ceived and ran the kick back 20 yards, to the 45 yard line, but fumbled on a

vicious tackle. Moravian recovered

and in four plays scored. Evanko

carrying the pigskin from the 36. Storch's point after attempt was good.

and Moravian led 7-0. During the remainder of the period neither team

BILL MARSH SCORES

In the second quarter the Seahawks maneuvered to the Hounds 30, and

after a first down was nullified by a penalty, were forced to give the ball up on downs. Halfbacks Evanko

and Kemmerer alternated in bringing

the ball downfield. Quarterback Bill Marsh then sneaked into the end zone

from the half vard line. Mulgavero's

moved the ball substantially.

Before an enthusiastic crowd of

In First Scrimmage In Last Grid Game Against St. Francis

The outlook for the 1953-54 bas-ketball season is bright for the Seahawks. Since last season they have gained, rather than lost, rebounding strength with the addition of 6'5'' (and still growing) Charles "Lonny" West. Lonny hails from Manhattan and is a product of Boys High, in Brooklyn. He has a lot to learn, but he is willing, and seems to be coming along fast. He has a good pair of hands and is a good ball handler.

This year's team will not work with a steady pivot man. The three big men will alternate inside, setting up screens for each other. This will enable them to get off the short one hander or the jump shot. The two outside men will be the key to the team's success, however, as the job of passing and general direction of men underneath the basket will fall on their shoulders. The outside men must also be able to hit with long set shots in order to draw the defense off the big men.

STRONG OFFENSE

On Tuesday, November 10, the Varsity played a scrimmage game against St. Francis College, Brook-lyn. Although Coach Herb Sutter has not picked his starting five yet, Co-captains Lionel Rotelli and Don Briggs were the back court men with Charlie Harreus at center and Gus Merkel and Ed Peterson at the forward positions. Considering that it was the first scrimmage, the team offense was very good. They were getting off good shots and hitting with a good percentage of them. The rebounding was only fair and leaves much room for improvement. The defense was poor and will have to be altered if Wagner is to have a winning club this year. The squad is shaping up quick-ly and should be well set for its home opener against Pratt on December 2.

J.V. STARS

Along with West, two other Freshmen have looked very good throughout the practice sessions. They are Fred Hornbuckle and Lou Marcano. Watch for these boys to lead the J.V. this year and possibly be a big help to the Varsity. Practices are held in the gym every afternoon, and anyone in-terested in seeing how a college basketball team is put together is welcome to come over and watch the

Cagers Look Strong Co-Captains Appear

Well, the time has come to store away our raccoon coats, green and white pennants, and other assorted gear, as we come to the end of another football season. Saturday's game against Moravian marked the final grid encounter of the 1953 season for Coach Jim Lee Howell's Wagner Seahawks. Another milestone was passed Saturday at the Grymes Hill field. It was, however, a personal milestone for several members of the Hawks.

It was the last time these men will ever don a Wagner uniform. Among those who played their farewell game were this year's Co-captains, Mark Wiesner and Manfred "Dutch" Licthmann. Both Mark and Dutch concluded grid careers during which they played four years as members of the Varsity Football squad. As a crowning point to a brilliant career, Mark was pre-sented with the fifth annual James Robb Memorial Trophy. This award is presented each year to the outstanding Wagner player in the Homecoming classic.

UNSUNG HEROES

The four previous winners, Chester Sellitto, Bill Roerich, Neil Leonard and John Mangiante were all given the award for their play in the back-field, with the exception of Bill Roerich who performed as a running guard. Also performing in their final game for the Green and White were Bob Oberkehr and Sal Mitri. Oberkehr, who during the season played end, blocking back or guard, earlier in the year was named as one of the Eastern Intercollegiate Foot-ball Association's "unsung heroes" of the week. Sal, who returned from the Amythis fall, has given the Hawks some much needed depth at quarter-

I am sure I speak for all Wagner-ians, when I say that these four players have attained the highest regard and respect of their fellow students and teammates. They will be sore-ly missed, and their efforts will long be remembered "On Hill". How about one long hearty cheer for Coach Jim Lee and his very capable assist-ant John "Bunny" Barbes. Their contributions and instructions can not alone be calculated on the basis of our won and lost record. It must be noted that Jim Lee and Bunny have developed a young and somewhat in-experienced squad into a well organ-ized and hard fighting team.

Greyhounds Outrun Seahawks 34-19 Fusco Returns Kickoff 98 Yards

Diamond Dust

Every so often, throughout the basketball, hockey and football seasons, baseball takes the sports headlines. It is always coming up with a story of a manager being fired or hired, a player being operated on, or a big name retiring. A little while back Johnny Sain, starter and relief pitcher for the Yankees, hung up his spikes and glove. Johnny came to the Yan-kees in August, 1951 and assisted in winning three pennants. Just last week Jimmy Dykes was fired as the manager of the Philadelphia Athletics. So what happens? Three days later he is signed to manage the Baltimore Orioles. Eddie Joost, star shortstop for the Athletics was given Dykes' old post. Mickey Mantle is up and around after an operation on the knee which caused him so much trouble all through the '53 season.

BARBER TO YANKEES

In the last couple of months the Dodgers have been the losingest club in baseball. First they lost the World Series, then they lost their brains, Chuck Dressen. Now they've lost their voice, the Ol' Redhead, Red Barber. Red has signed to do the Yankee pre-game and post-game shows for the coming season. Here are his reasons for the move. "I wanted to be with the Yankees. That's been my secret ambition for some time. I admire their championship qualities, their organization, their manner of doing business. So I made the change".

From November 1-4 the Rules Com-mittee of the Major Leagues met and ium in the country."

decided on some changes which favor the offense and decided against one change that would have favored the pitcher. The proposal which was over-whelmingly voted down was the one which suggested the return of the spit-ball. One of the major changes was the adoption of the sacrifice fly rule. This rule states that when a player hits a fly which scores a runner from third he will not be credited with an at bat. Another important change was that players must now bring their gloves into the dugout instead of leaving them on the playing field as they

The offense was given a further boost when laminated bats were okayed for '54. These are made of glued strips of wood, and are said to be more resilient. If so, they'll give the batter more power. The Supreme Court has announced its decision concerning the legality of baseball. They are staying with the decision made by the Court in 1922 saying that baseball is a sport and is therefore, not subject to the Sherman Anti-Trust laws. This also makes the Reserve Clause legal and means that all the cases brought into the courts against it are invalid.

There is a rumor that, if the Dod-gers had won the World Series, Walter O'Malley would have immediately begun work on a new ball park.for them. It is said that during the World Series a sportswriter asked him if he couldn't improve the press box. His answer was, "If we win this thing, I'll build you the most modern stad-

kick split the uprights and the score was 14-0 at the half. In the second half, Charlie Bordies took the kick-off on his own 17 yard

line and, with some amazing blocking by teammates, galloped 83 yards along the side lines for the Seahawks' first touchdown. Fusco attempted to carry for the extra point but was short. An exchange of punts brought the ball to Moravian on the Seahawks' 36. On a quick opening play Evanko again carried the pigskin to paydirt. The conversion was wide and the score stood 20-6. Wagner moved to the Hounds' 40 and lost the ball on an interception. Evanko and Kemmerer again carried to the Wagner 42. On a surprise bootleg play Evanko scampered over for his third touchdown. Storch's try for the extra point was good. Moravian led 27-6.

98 YARD RUN

Fusco received the ensuing kickoff on his own two yard line. With some fancy stepping he broke into the clear and raced 98 yards for Wagner's second score. Bordies' placement was good and Wagner trailed 27-13. Later in the period Wagner was able to reach the Moravian 30. They lost the ball on another inter-ception. Five plays later Evanko was hit hard and fumbled. Strobel snatched the loose pigskin and scampered 49 yards for the touchdown. Bordies' kick was wide and Wagner now trailed by only 8 points, 27-19.
On the first play from scrimmage

after the kick-off. Evanko found a hole and broke loose for what seemed like another touchdown, but was brought down from behind on a tremendous desperation tackle by Larry Fusco. The Seahawks' line held and the Grey-hounds were forced to punt. When a fourth down pass failed Moravian took over inside the 20. In three tries Pete Pezzutto bulled over for the score. Storch's kick was good. Moravian led 34-19.

The last minute of play was hectic. The Seahawks were unable to capitalize on their efforts.

J.V.Plays 19 Game Schedule; Includes Manhattan & Fordham

The Wagner J.V. will play a 19 game card this season, facing some of the toughest clubs inside and outside of the Metropolitan area. The will oppose two clubs not on the Varsity Sched, N.Y. Technical Institute

and Fairleigh Dickinson. Adelphi College will furnish the opposition on three occasions; twice at home and once away. They will also play a home and home series with the St. John's Redmen, Brooklyn Poly, and Fairleigh Dickinson.
Some of the outstanding home at-

actions will be seen in games a-inst Manhattan, St. John's and Fordm. The Junior Varsity compiled remendous record last year and ey will have to go some to live up the high standard they have set for mselves. Some of the outstanding embers of last year's squad will be oving to the parent club but this ould be overcome by some promng freshmen and the more expernced men from last year. HEDULE Pratt.....Home
Adelphi.....Home

Stevens.....Away
Brooklyn Poly.....Away

Manhattan.....Home

Upsala.....Home Adelphi......Away
Brooklyn Poly.....Home
N.Y. Tech. Inst.....Home

CCNY.....Away St. John's....Away

Fairleigh Dickinson.. Home

Kings Point.....Away Fairleigh Dickinson..Away

Fordham.....Home

Hofstra.....Away

St. Peter's Home

	Some of tractions gainst Man ham. The atrementhey will to the high themselve members moving the should be ising frestienced messelve because of the property o
	Jan. 6, Jan. 13,
10 10 10	Feb. 5, Feb. 6, Feb. 9,
	Feb. 17, Feb. 19, Feb. 22,
	Feb. 24, Feb. 27,

Campus capers call for Coke There's bedlam in the stands when the team is on a march to the goal. Keep things going! Refresh now and then with a frosty bottle of delicious Coca-Cola. DRINK Coca-Cola Bottling Company of New York "Cake" is a registered trade-mark. 1952, THE COCA-COLA COMPANY



Mr. William Young, chairman of the Art Department, conferring with sophomore Evelyn VanDermark and her mother during last Saturday's "Parents' Day" activities.

Work and Motivation Of More Importance Than IQ and Reading

Cincinnati, Ohio - (I. P.)

"Motivation and plain hard work mean a great deal more in succeeding academically than either intelligence or reading ability." This was the conclusion reached by Dr. Walter J. Clarke of Xavier University after completing research that obtained for him an Ed.D. degree this year from Stanford University.

FROSH "GUINEA PIGS"

Dr. Clarke used 120 Xavier freshmen for "guinea pigs" in his original reading tests which measured three types of reading: oral, silent and study. Dr. Clarke's thesis, which took two years to complete, is entitled "An Individual Reading Test for College Freshmen," and has been published by University Microfilms, Inc., of Ann Arbor, Mich.

COMPREHENSION NEEDED

Of the two fundamental qualities of reading, comprehension and speed, Dr. Clarke stated that comprehension is the more desirable to cultivate since it was found to be important for scholarship in all cases regardless of IQ. Reading speed, independent of its association with intelligence, did not prove to be important for scholarship.

READING DIFFICULTIES

"Many Xavier students tested," reported Dr. Clarke, "show marked difficulties with their reading. It is impossible to compare results with other colleges, however, since the test has been administered only at Xavier. The data of the investigation tend to support an emphasis upon improvement of reading comprehension in remedial programs designed to improve college scholarship and to indicate the need for research on the influence of such factors as desire to succeed, constancy of purpose and level of aspiration."

Dean Dietrich Counsels At Weekend Conference

A weekend Conference on "Church Vocations for Women" will be held in Trenton, N. J., from November 20 to 22 under the auspices of the Board of Education of the United Lutheran Church.

Miss Heimtraut Dietrich, Dean of Women at Wagner, will be among the personnel, and will serve in a counseling capacity for young women attending this conference.

tending this conference.

The meeting is designed to present opportunities available for women in church vocations which would utilize their training in chosen professions. Any Wagner girls interested in attending this conference should contact Miss Dietrich as soon as possible.

Language Records

The St. George branch of the New York Public Library has announced that the Holt spoken language records and manuals in French, Spanish, German and Italian can be heard in the main reading room and in the record room of the Library.

These records, which do not circulate, may be used by all Wagner students who are members of the Library.

Seek Christmas Positions

In preparation for the Christmas holiday season, the Placement Bureau has asked 75 Staten Island stores about their need for additional sales help. This was done with a view toward obtaining part-time jobs for Wagner students in these stores during the Christmas rush. Twenty-five or 30 names of students have been sent to the Post Office as extra holiday mail carriers.

Mr. Stephen Botsford, director of the Placement Bureau, has requested that all those who expect to be graduated this January see him in order to complete his files on their postgraduate plans.

Brooklyn Caw School

53rd Consecutive Year

Non-Profit Educational Institution Approved by American Bar Association

Three-year Day and Four-year Evening LL.B. Course.

Modified accelerated program available.

TERMS COMMENCE FEB. 10th and SEPT. 27th, 1954

Early Inquiry and Enrollment Advisable

Three Years of Satisfactory College work required for admission.

375 PEARL ST., BROOKLYN 1, N. Y.

Near Borough Hall

Telephone. MAin 5-2200

Heads Up!

Hear anything?
A rumor maybe?
Something tragic?
Something comical?
Something important?

Tell us about it—we'll check it! Sad? Mad? Glad?

Shocked?

Surprised? Write us a letter about it!

Leave all tips, leads, letters, and ideas in the WAGNERIAN mailbox

In the Bookstore

Social Action Group Visits Snug Harbor

Led by Barbara Helmke and Don Dausch, co-chairmen of the SCA Social Action Committee, visits are being made to Sailors Snug Harbor, West Brighton, S.I. During these visits, which are made every Sunday afternoon, the students hold an informal coffee hour and fellowship session.

On Sunday, December 13, a group of Wagner students will entertain the residents with Christmas carols.

CONFERENCE AT QUEENS

On Thursday, November 5, Dausch and Dr. David B. Tyler of the History Department attended a conference on College-Community relationships at Queens College, Flushing, N.Y. The purpose of this conference was to study the relationship of Queens College to the community and to evaluate what it does for the community. The conference was attended by delegates from several schools in this area, who received constructive ideas from

Chapel Program

The evening Vesper Service for Thursday, November 19, will be conducted by Douglas Clarke, who will be the speaker, and Lou Romolo, the liturgist.

Next Tuesday evening, November 24, the Vesper Service will be led by Rolf Eschke as speaker and John Young as liturgist.

All students are invited to these services, which are held every Tuesday and Thursday evening at 7 p.m.

THANKSGIVING SERVICE

The morning service in the Chapel on Wednesday, November 25, will feature a Thanksgiving sermon by Chaplain Kirsch and a 'cello and harp duet.

Dr. Luther Dittmer, lecturer in Music, will be the 'cellist, and George Hassoldt, a Wagner student, will play the harp.

This service will be the last before the Thanksgiving vacation begins.



Eleven Outstanding Seniors Make Collegiate "Who's Who" On Five-Point Basis

(Continued from Page

Community Chest Drive.
MARIAN BELLAN

Marian Bellan is also a sorority leader, being president of Alpha Delta Pi's local chapter. A dormitory student, she has served on the Junior Council of Guild Hall. Also a high-ranking scholar, Miss Bellan has been a Freshman Counsellor and is presently a member of the Interfraternity Council by dint of her

FRED FRICK

sorority presidency.

Fred Frick, a Delta Nu brother, is the co-chairman of this year's Faith and Life Week Committee. An active member of the Pre-Sem Association, Frick has also been a member of the S.C.A. Council and Business Manager of the WAGNERIAN, to which he is still a contributing writer. He is also a member of Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia music fraternity, of which he was warden last year and alumni secretary, and further served as Ereshman Class president and Delta Nu Parliamentarian and Chaplain.

EMILY GEORGE

Emily George has been a member of the WAGNERIAN staff for four years. For two of these years she was a circulation manager of the paper. Interested in both publications and the fine arts, she has also been on the "Nimbus" staff for three years (associate editor one year and editor-in-chief two years) and is a two-year member of the Art Club. Miss George is also a veteran set designer for the stage crew, and a member of Alpha Psi Omega honorary national dramatic fraternity. She was a runner-up for Junior Prom Queen last spring, was a freshman and Orientation Period counselor, and a member of this year's Homecoming Committee.

ROGER GREENTANER

Roger Greentaner is also active in college publications, having served as editor-in-chief of the "Kallista" last year. He is the secretary of Alpha Sigma Phi fraternity, and a member of the Pre-Seminary Association. A member of the Block "W" Club, Greentaner earned his letter as assistant manager and co-manager of the Basketball Team. He has also been active in intramural sports. Last year Greentaner was co-chairman of the Junior Prom Committee and the president of the Junior Class. At present, his main concern in extracurricular affairs is the Student Union committee, of which he is co-chairman. FRED JACOBSEN

Fred Jacobsen, Delta Nu parliamentarian and business manager of the Student Unbn, has also been an associate editor of the "Kallista." An

active member of the Pre-Seminary Association and the S.C.A., Jacobsen has been class treasurer for four years. He has also been a member of the C.C.C. and Faith and Life Week committees, and is currently a member of the Traditions Committee. He has also been a four-year Intramural basketball player.

MANFRED LICHTMANN

Dutch Lichtmann is heading a host of student organizations this year. He is president of the Student Association, president of Alpha Sigma Phi fraternity, president of the Interfraternity Council, and co-captain of the football Team. Last year Lichtmann was the vice-president of his fraternity and the Junior Class, and the chairman and initial organizer of the Student Union Committee. Two years ago he was business manager of the "Nimbus."

DOROTHY OEST

Dorothy Oest, a high-ranking Deans List scholar, is a student nurse, and has confined most of her activities to the Nurses' Fellowship. Last year she served as president of that organization. Prior to that, she had served as vice-president of the Nurses' Fellowship for two terms. Miss Oest has also made arrangements for several of the annual Barn Dances. Miss Oest is also a member of Alpha Delta Pi sorority.

HERBERT PIEHLER

Herb Piehler, who has been Delta Nu scribe, publication editor, and recording secretary, is currently the president of the S.C.A. A member of the Pre-Semhary Association, Piehler is also a member of the Board of Religious Activities, the Student Council, the S.C.A. Council, and the Delta Nu Intramurals team. At one time he was a member of the WAGNERIAN staff.

MARILYN SCHMIDT

Mickey Schmidt, a member of Alpha Delta Pi sorority, is at present the Senior Class secretary, a position to which she was re-elected by her classmates after serving as Junior Class secretary. She is also the Bacteriology Society secretary, S.C.A. corresponding secretary, and Student Association vice-president. Miss Schmidt is also a four-year member of the Girls' Varsity Basketball and Softball Teams.

RUTH ZINN

Ruth Zinn, another highly-rated nursing student, is the current president of the Student Nurses' Fellowship. She was formerly the treasurer of the organization. Miss Zinn has also been a dormitory counsellor and treasurer of the dormitory.



